	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2020/2395/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Josh Lawlor


	313 A Royal College Street

London

NW1 9QS


	Proposal(s)

	Remodelling and conversion of existing storage space located at ground and lower ground floor levels into a 1 bedroom maisonette

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0
0

	Summary of representations 


	One comment be summarised as:
1. Have arrangement been made foe refuse storage? Existing bin arrangement is risk to pedestrians 
2. Will there be sound insulation installed?
3. Works could disturb tenants in the building

4. Fall risk within the rear lightwell 

5. Concern over flood risk and slope stability impacts
Officer response to 1-5 above:
1. The refuse storage would be collected from the pavement fortnightly and the recycling weekly as for other properties on this road. The waste may be stored in collective bins used by other occupiers of the building.  
2. Sound insulation would be controlled by Building Regulations and/or the London Buildings Acts that cover aspects including fire and emergency escape, access and facilities for people with disabilities and sound insulation between dwellings.

3. Works should be conducted in accordance with the Camden Minimum Requirements - a copy is available on the Council's website at https://beta.camden.gov.uk/documents/20142/1269042/Camden+Minimum+Requirements+%281%29.pdf/bb2cd0a2-88b1-aa6d-61f9-525ca0f71319. Noise from demolition and construction works is subject to control under the Control of Pollution Act 1974. Any building works that can be heard at the boundary of the site only between 08.00 and 18.00 hours Monday to Friday and 08.00 to 13.00 on Saturday and not at all on Sundays and Public Holidays.
4. This would not be considered under planning, the existing light well would be lowered and is to the rear private amenity space.

5. The screening exercise identified no potential impacts to surface water and groundwater (subterranean flows). The property lies within a Critical Drainage Area, however, it is accepted that flows to the sewer network will not be altered. Flood risk will not be significantly altered as is confirmed by Campbell Reith.

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission 


